
. 

EMPLOYEE OF THE WEEK:

We were delighted that last night over 100 of our Year 9 pupils as well as 
their parents joined us for our Options Evening. There was a great buzz 
around school as the pupils had the options process explained to them as 
well as having the opportunity to speak to both staff and local colleges about 
courses available to them and future pathways. A reminder that your 
choices need to be given to Mrs DeAngelis by next Thursday before you 
have a meeting arranged with a member of the SLT to go through what you 
would like to study. Any pupils who did not attend last night and need a form 
needs to pick one up from Mrs DeAngelis next week. We are excited that 
Year 9 are beginning this next stage of their school life.

 Mr Postlethwaite for all his work in supporting Art and 
Technology in his new role since his return. 



PASTORAL

PARENT HUB - YEAR 11 FOCUS

YEAR 9 OPTIONS EVENING 

A big thank you to Mrs Gibbard and Miss Peake for their help with this weeks Year 
11 Parent Hub. Mrs Gibbard gave an informative presentation outlining everything 

we do to support our Year 11 pupils to ensure they have the best chance of success 
in  their final examinations. We finished the session with a tour of lessons.  Thank 
you to Miss Hyde, Miss Brabin and Mr Dearnley for welcoming our parents and 

grandparents into their classrooms to showcase the wonderful work they are doing 
with our pupils. 

 

This week we welcomed year 9 students and their parents/carers 
to Options Evening. Guests were able to listen to a presentation 
which introduced the Options process and speeches from 
representatives of Spanish, History and Geography, who 
discussed the importance and impact of studying the EBACC. 
We then hosted an interactive subject marketplace where 
students could ask teaching staff questions about the Options 
subjects available.  A reminder to all year 9 students that the 
Options choice form needs to be returned to Mrs De Angelis by 
Friday 17th February. After half term year 9 students will begin 
completing their SLT Options meetings with Mrs De Angelis, Mrs 
Kelly and Mrs Gibbard. We can't wait to see the Options you 
have chosen and help you all to start the next chapter of your 
school career. #AimHigh



Assemblies this week supported the whole school promotion of National Enterprise Week.
Mrs Lane our Head of Year 10 launched their Work Experience Week which will take place in the 

summer term. 

KS3 pupils learnt about what apprenticeships are and the pathways it will lead to. As a school it is 
important, all of our pupils receive vital information about their futures no matter what year group they 
are in. Assemblies this week allowed our KS3 pupils to start to think about their future and any route 

they may wish to take. 

ASSEMBLIES 

MENTAL HEALTH AWARENESS WEEK



MENTAL HEALTH AWARENESS WEEK

Pupils are very well supported in school with their mental health. Here is a snippet of some of the 
support and tips we offer to our community.

How do we support mental health in school? 

Here are some of the things we do:

·         School Counsellor

·         CAMHS link worker

·         Intervention Groups

·         IClass interventions

·         Drawing and talking

·         Talking Mats

·         Lego Therapy

·         PSHE Curriculum

·         PDC in form time

·         Pastoral Support

·  

 

         Head of Year support

·         Wellbeing Centre

·         Bagel Breakfast

·         Free Lunch Friday

·         End of Term Activities

·         External agency interventions, Social Care, 
Startwell and We Are With You.

·         Sexual Health and Health Relationships with 
Spectrum 

·         Intervention with the Navy once a term

·         Kooth Assemblies and Intervention’s

·         Manchester United Foundation



NATIONAL APPRENTICESHIP

This week is National Apprenticeship Week 6th -10th February.  
During this week pupils at Dean Trust Rose Bridge have been involved in a range of activities to 
develop understanding of what Apprenticeships are, the range of Apprenticeships available and how 
they can find out more if this is a route they would like to take once they leave school. 
Below is just some of the sessions that have taken place to equip pupils with information of post-16 
options.

Ask Apprenticeship Year 11 Virtual Assembly 

Go Further Mentoring 

This is the first of four sessions for pupils in Year 10. The workshops are delivered in 
partnership with GM Higher. As part of these workshops pupils are involved in a bespoke 
mentoring group delivered by a Student University Ambassador.  The workshop covered areas 
such as; 

● Options after Year 11 
● Types of courses and places you can study 
● Revision techniques 
● Funding HE 
● What it’s like to be a student at college or University



NATIONAL APPRENTICESHIP 

During National Apprenticeship Week we also launched our Year 10 Work Experience Week which 
will take place from Monday 3rd July to Friday 7th July. Year 10 pupils will go out into the World of 
Work to gain invaluable experience of post 16 life as well as developing their employability skills. 
A big thank you to Mrs Agha, Ms Austin  and Mrs Lane who planned and delivered an assembly to 
our Year 10 pupils on what this exciting week will look like.  
 More information to follow. 

In response to Pupil Voice Mrs Agha also led a targeted Y11 Workshop on how to find an 
Apprenticeship in collaboration with ASK programme. 

Throughout the week all pupils had access to live Apprenticeship seminars outlining 
opportunities in companies such as Jaguar Land Rover, International Defence Company 
Babcock and The Minerals Products Sector. 



MELLORS BREAKFAST MENU



 

                                DTRB rules:  “Be Respectful, Be Safe, Be Ready”.  

 ‘You cannot climb the ladder of success dressed in the costume of failure’

At Dean Trust Rose Bridge, we believe that the standards of personal appearance are reflected in the 
attitudes of our pupils. By dressing to a high standard, it has been shown that our standards of work, 
and subsequent outcomes, improve over time. Please support the school by ensuring that your child 

adheres to the school’s high standards of uniform and appearance.  Each day staff will check that 
pupils are dressed in accordance with the above expectations. 

Banned items should not be brought into school.  Banned items will be confiscated by staff. Please 
refer to our Standards and Expectations poster for clarity on banned items. 

Mobile phones: Any pupil found with their mobile phone during the school day will have this item 
confiscated. Confiscated phones will not be returned to a pupil under any circumstances. It is the 
parent/carers responsibility to collect the device from school at a mutually agreed time. 

If pupils need to bring a mobile  phone to school to ensure their safety when travelling, they must be 
handed in at the start of the day, before entering the building.    

Sanctions will be applied to any pupil who fails to meet the school’s standards and expectations.  

With your support, we will continue to improve the standards at Dean Trust Rose Bridge School. 
Together, we will continue to make progress, giving all our pupils the best life opportunities by 
developing hard-working and dedicated young adults with high standards and aspirations.

STANDARDS AND EXPECTATIONS



HUMANITIES DEPARTMENT 

Well done to our Year 11 pupils who have demonstrated their continued commitment to their 
History mock exams last week.  Revision classes are continuing on a Tuesday lunchtime and from 
3-345pm on a Thursday afternoon.  The focus for these sessions is Edexcel Paper 1 - Crime and 
Punishment.  Remember to boost your studies in History, using Seneca Learning and use the code 
tcc98v2dak

Mrs Stephenson presented a special assembly last week to all of our students in recognition of 
Holocaust Memorial.

Mrs Stephenson also gave Year 9 pupils the opportunity to witness the testimony of a first 
generation Holocaust survivor in conjunction with the Holocaust Education Trust. 
We focused on the role ordinary people played in the Holocaust raising awareness of the role we 
all have to play in preventing future genocides and all forms of hatred. 

There has been lots of fantastic work produced by pupils in history this week. A special shout out to 
McKenzie A, Amy R and Sam F.

HISTORY 

The history department are excited to 
announce upcoming field trips for year 
8 and 10 pupils.

Year 8 pupils will be offered the 
chance to visit Quarry Bank Mill to 
support their learning of the Industrial 
Revolution later in the year.

Watch this space!

Year 10 pupils will be offered the chance to visit 
London to support their GCSE topic of Crime and 
Punishment through time. Possible activities 
include the Jack the Ripper tour, Imperial War 
Museum and London Dungeons.



HUMANITIES DEPARTMENT

Year 11 geography students took part 
in a Field work drop down day in 
January. This was to present, analyse 
and evaluate the primary data 
collected during the the fieldwork 
visits. Students worked extremely 
hard and were a credit to the 
department.. Students also have a 
better understanding of the exam style 
questions that will be asked on the 
Paper 3 exam. 

A special recognition to Sharlize M,  
Lily- Jai, Josh L  and Claudia K for 
their amazing efforts. 

Year 11 continue to work hard at 
revision on a Thursday night after 
school. A special mention to Kalel 
and Chloe P that attend every 
week and are determined to reach 
their target grade. Below are some 
websites that are useful specifically 
for AQA geography. There is a lot 
of content within specification to 
revise. These will help you revise 
in manageable chunks. 

Seneca | GCSE Geography 
Revision (senecalearning.com)
GCSE Geography Revision - 
Internet Geography
GCSE Geography - AQA - BBC 
Bitesize

In addition all Year 11 geographers 
this week have been given a pack 
of revision flash cards to help them 

revise. 

Geography Spanish

Year 11 have been working 
super hard on developing their 
speaking exam skills. After 
sitting a mock speaking exam 
in January they are now 
feeling more prepared for their 
real exams in April. Revision 
classes for Year 11 Spanish 
students take place in MFL3 
on Thursdays 3-4pm.

A massive well done to all 
those students in year 10 and 
11 who have been logging 
onto LanguageNut to support 
their vocabulary learning. 
Remember there are weekly 
tasks to be completed. If you 
need help logging on please 
go and speak to Miss Brabin.

Congratulations for reaching 
the Top 3 Claudia K, Conor W 
and Issac H and keep up the 
hard work!  

Winstanley College Language 
Envoys 

Some of our Year 10 and Year 11 
students have had the 

opportunity to participate in 
speaking intervention with current 
A-level students of Spanish from 

Winstanley College. 

The feedback received from both 
college students and our students 

has been overwhelmingly 
positive. 

Humanities year 11 
Intervention

Reminder, Thursday after 
school is Year 11 

intervention. 
We have:

Geographers with Miss 
Brady in GE1 studying 

rainforests.
Historians in HI1 with Miss 
Hyde studying Crime and 

Punishment.
Linguists in MFL3 with 

Miss Brabin looking at the 
role play component of the 

speaking exam. 
Get down, work hard and 

enjoy!

https://senecalearning.com/en-GB/blog/gcse-geography-revision/
https://senecalearning.com/en-GB/blog/gcse-geography-revision/
https://www.internetgeography.net/gcse-geography-revision/
https://www.internetgeography.net/gcse-geography-revision/
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/examspecs/zy3ptyc?scrlybrkr=dd2ba7b1
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/examspecs/zy3ptyc?scrlybrkr=dd2ba7b1


HOUSE POINTS

ENRICHMENT STAR OF THE TERM



MANCHESTER UNITED FOUNDATION

Manchester United Street Reds

Street Reds sessions take place every Monday evening 
throughout the year at DTRB, sessions are free to attend 
for all participants aged 8-18 years old, led by Manchester 
United appointed coaches and are hosted on the schools 
astro-turf.

If you are interested in attending one of our Street Reds 
sessions please scan the QR code or visit the website to 
sign up.

Times;

Ages 8-12: 5-6pm

Ages 13-18: 6-7pm

All abilities are welcome!



SPOTLIGHT ON OUR PUPILS



YEAR 11 FUTURE MATHEMATICIANS

NUMERACY - Mathletics rewards 

Congratulations to:

Casey L, Ellis P and Diara S for winning this half term 
Mathletics challenge!

Casey has achieved 3082 points and completed over 4 
hours of maths revision. Super work!

Pupil Points Time spent

Casey L 3082 4 hours 32 min

Ellis P 700 1 hr 20 min

Diara S 454 1 hr 13 min

Claudia K and Amy R had their first session on 
the Future Mathematicians course at St John 

Rigby this week. They worked on cubics, quartics 
and quintics and will work on calculus and 
complex numbers in the coming weeks. 

Both girls were a credit to the school and 
impressed the St John Rigby staff, including the 

Principal.



      BOOK OF THE WEEK: I Wish You All the Best

LITERACY CHALLENGE

LGBQTIA month is here again, so, in the wake of the 
incredible popularity of the ‘Heartstoppers’ series, I’m 
sharing with you a book in this genre that you might not 
have come across. It’s ‘I Wish You All the Best’ by 
Mason Deaver.
When Ben De Backer comes out to their parents as 
nonbinary, they're thrown out of their house and forced to 
move in with their estranged older sister, Hannah, and her 
husband, Thomas, Struggling with an anxiety disorder 
compounded by their parents' rejection, they come out 
only to Hannah, Thomas, and their therapist and try to 
keep a low profile in a new school.
But Ben's attempts to survive the last half of senior year 
unnoticed are thwarted when Nathan Allan, a funny and 
charismatic student, decides to take Ben under his wing. 
As Ben and Nathan's friendship grows, their feelings for 
each other begin to change, and what started as a 
disastrous turn of events looks like it might just be a 
chance to start a happier new life.

Word of the Week: Exuberant (adjective)
= meaning full of energy, excitement and cheerfulness

Tasks:
1. Provide three synonyms of the word exuberant.
2. Create three sentences that include the word 

exuberant. 
Literacy Focus CMQ: Can you ensure that each of your 
sentences are a different type? Think about those that you have 
encountered across the curriculum this half term!

Library update: 
 
Please can you return any books that you have had for over a 
half term to the library! If you have had a book for over a half 
term, you need to change this at the start of your reading 
lesson. 

Remember to find a book that incorporates your interests. If you 
need any help finding a book that if right for you, please see Ms 
Worrall!



HEAD OF YEAR AWARDS 

YEAR 7 

Kaleb M

For always having such a positive attitude to his learning and having a smile on his face. 

YEAR 8 

YEAR 9 

YEAR 10 

Willow H
Well done Willow you have worked so hard throughout the recent Trust Mock Exams

Keep up the Great work

YEAR 11 

                       

Rowan H
This person has been mentioned by several members of staff for improving behaviour and helping 

others. Well done!

Ella MH
Showing resilience all week and working hard on improving her attendance. Great student with a 

fabulous attitude.  

Rico U

Rico is a hard working pupil who is always trying his best in lessons. He always tries his best to 

overcome challenging subjects.  Well done Rico it is a pleasure to have you in our year group! I notice 

you!



ENRICHMENT - PUPIL VOICE



FITNESS IN THE COMMUNITY

BANNED ITEMS 



ATTENDANCE MATTERS



LOST PROPERTY



ST PATS RUGBY CLUB - NEED YOU! 

We are recruiting! 

Is your son, grandson, nephew or cousin in Year 7 and looking to further 
their rugby journey or start it? Then where else than the most famous 
amateur rugby club in the world Wigan St Patricks A.R.L.F.C 

Come and join a team of respectful and eager young men with fantastic 
coaches where each player in encouraged and skills for life are taught. 
Togetherness, hard work, compassion and respect to name a few. Oh 
and some bloody good rugby too!

Training is usually Wednesday and Saturdays. Message the page for 
more information. 

Up the Pats! 





ATTENDANCE MATTERS

Please can parents be aware that medical appointments should, wherever physically possible, not 
take place during school hours. They should be arranged for before or after school. The 

attendance office should be notified via phone when this is not possible. 

It is also essential that parents of absent pupils should call school to notify us of reasons before 
9am. After this time, communications regarding absence will primarily go home via email. Parents 

who have downloaded the MCAS app, will also get a notification there. If you think you need to 
update your details to accommodate this, please get in touch.

As always, excellent attendance at school is the only sure-fire way to guarantee excellent success 
for our pupils. Don't forget about our Going for Gold reward scheme which concludes in the 

summer with a fantastic reward trip for pupils! 



 

                                DTRB rules:  “Be Respectful, Be Safe, Be Ready”.  

 ‘You cannot climb the ladder of success dressed in the costume of failure’

At Dean Trust Rose Bridge, we believe that the standards of personal appearance are reflected in the 
attitudes of our pupils. By dressing to a high standard, it has been shown that our standards of work, 
and subsequent outcomes, improve over time. Please support the school by ensuring that your child 

adheres to the school’s high standards of uniform and appearance.  Each day staff will check that 
pupils are dressed in accordance with the above expectations. 

Banned items should not be brought into school.  Banned items will be confiscated by staff. Please 
refer to our Standards and Expectations poster for clarity on banned items. 

Mobile phones: Any pupil found with their mobile phone during the school day will have this item 
confiscated. Confiscated phones will not be returned to a pupil under any circumstances. It is the 
parent/carers responsibility to collect the device from school at a mutually agreed time. 

If pupils need to bring a mobile  phone to school to ensure their safety when travelling, they must be 
handed in at the start of the day, before entering the building.    

Sanctions will be applied to any pupil who fails to meet the school’s standards and expectations.  

With your support, we will continue to improve the standards at Dean Trust Rose Bridge School. 
Together, we will continue to make progress, giving all our pupils the best life opportunities by 
developing hard-working and dedicated young adults with high standards and aspirations.

STANDARDS AND EXPECTATIONS



Standards & Expectations 

Lines of Communication  

Just a reminder to all parents, that 
your child’s Form Tutor should 

always be the first port of call if there 
are any questions or concerns. 

Furthermore, due to staff absence, if 
you have contacted a member of 

staff and have not heard back, 
please contact 

office@deantrustrosebridge.co.uk 

 and we can ensure any messages 
are directed to the right person. 

Up to date contact 
details 

Please can we ask that you 
ensure we have your most 

recent contact details on file so 
that if I have to communicate 
any changes to the normal 
operation of the school you 

receive the relevant messages. 

Working together 

Our strength develops when we 
work together as a community, 
ensuring that the children and 

young people who attend Dean 
Trust Rose Bridge receive the 
best possible experience even 

during these uncertain times. We 
feel blessed that we have such a 

supportive parents, wonderful 
pupils, and an incredible staff who 
always go above and beyond for 

your children. 

 

mailto:office@deantrustrosebridge.co.uk


ARMY CAREERS CENTRE



PARENT GOVERNOR VACANCY



PARENT GOVERNOR VACANCY



 

Top Tips for Parents and Carers
Have a look at the tips and links below with some suggestions on how to get you started 
and help you to stay safe and positive online. You and your family can #PlayYourPart in 
creating a better internet by…

Having conversations without judgement.
Whether by playing games, watching videos, or doing things your child enjoys, 
spending time together online is a great way to start conversations about the online 
world and how they’re finding being a part of it. 
It is important to ask questions and take an interest in what your child enjoys online.
An essential part of having this open dialogue is to not judge, even if their behaviour or 
life online isn’t what you wanted or expected. This ensures that your child feels they can 
come to you if ever they make a mistake or experience a problem online. 

Knowing where you can learn more about their favourite apps 
and games.
Websites like Common Sense Media or The Family Gaming Database can be 
invaluable sources of information. When your child starts talking about a new game or 
app, why not do some research into the reporting and blocking options available? Then 
you can help your child if they come to you with an issue.

Getting support if things go wrong.
There are lots of organisations who are there to support you and your family if 
something has gone wrong. The Report Harmful Content website can help you with 
issues such as cyberbullying, impersonation and threats. You can report worrying 
behaviour towards children to CEOP. Find out more on Children's Get Help page.

Reassuring your child that whatever happens online, you are 
there to support them.
Let your child know that the best way to address any problem they have online, is to tell 
a trusted adult immediately. For example, this might include someone sending them a 
friend request; an online message; telling them to visit a specific website, or app; or 
asking them for their personal information. Reassure them that if anything happens 
online that they are unsure about, or makes them feel worried or upset, they can come 
to you for help.

More advice and guidance 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/is-my-child-ready-for-social-media /  

Safer Internet Tips…

https://reportharmfulcontent.com/?lang=en
https://www.ceop.police.uk/Safety-Centre/
https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/get-help/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/is-my-child-ready-for-social-media/

